Financial Services Division
Business Managers Group Report

from Meeting held 17th August 2005

1. Contract Cleaning

Patrice Millar spoke to us regarding the following

· Please encourage schools to assist their cleaners with the applications if necessary
· Don’t need to give them more in the toolkit that necessary e.g. if they are a Pty/Ltd then they only need the information for that

· Schools will get an email 3 months and 21 days prior to deadline expiry date to give them time to communicate with their cleaners

· If you have any concerns with the pre selection process, please ring Patrice Millar (Manager) on 6937 3322. Patrice is more than happy to assist the transition process.
2. Superannuation

Melanie Warton spoke to us regarding the following:

· Reminder that you can administer your Vicsuper contributions for local payroll superannuation and salary sacrifice online at the Vicsuper website.

· The Vicsuper team are available for education of staff regarding retirement and salary sacrifice – they can come out to your school or network meeting
· Free one on one interviews available at Vicsuper for retirement planning etc. Need to book 3 months in advance.
· Choice of funds form should have been distributed by now.

3. Language Disorder Funding
John Ormond spoke to us briefly regarding the following:
· There has been a Ministerial working party during Term 1 and 2 looking at the Language Disorder funding model for 2006.

· Students with a very high need Level 3-6 prior to 2005 will have individual funding for 2006

· Level 1 & 2 have had a very big increase in the number of students across Victoria in the last few years.

· The DE&T have come up with a formula based approach for funding for 2006 and beyond

· The figures will come out in the September indicative Budget for 2006
· The formula is based on density of students in school, family occupation , also stages of school index, SFO weighting. There will be a minimum of $2000 per schools to make sure the smaller schools would not be disadvantaged

· The current funding formula doesn’t work now

· $27MIL across all schools. There will be winners and losers. 

· There will be a 3 year phase in period.

4. Call Centre
Jill Mancarella spoke regarding the issues with the Call Centre

· External consultants did a review of the Call centre in June.
· The Call Centre is currently implementing the recommendations.

· A customer portal has been trialed with 6 schools with positive feedback

The benefits will be

· You can log a call immediately without waiting in a queue

· You will get an email to confirm receipt of your query
· There will be bulletin board to notify of known issues

· You can enquire on the status of your call ie. Whether your call has been attended to yet
· Enquire on the history of calls for your school. There will be a description of your call and a resolution detailed.

· This will be available to all schools in a few weeks. 

· There are currently 5 extra call centre vacancies being advertised for Cases 21F

5. Cases 21 Finance
Rita Gauci and Michael O’Leary gave an update as follows

· Refresher training is currently being held for Financial Management Concepts training for schools already on C21F and the feedback has been quite positive
· One Finance Liaison staff member per region will be based at the regions probably until the end of the rollout to assist schools if necessary or as identified by the call centre

6.
Cases 21 Admin

Joy Schornikow spoke about the following

· The ability to do the census on C21 instead of CASES will not be out until the August 2006 census.
· If anyone has issues with TPAMS – the changeover from Telstra to Optus please contact Joy. This is a statewide government initiative not a DE&T one
6. SRP & MEA’s

Nino Napoli spoke regarding the following:

· In 2006 the Dollars & Sense program to extend to non Principal Class

· SRP 2006 will be released on 15-17 September 2005

· The changes to MEA funding will be phased in over 3 years and ties in with ESL funding

One of the reasons this committee meets is to discuss the PD requirements of schools. We are looking at PD requirements for schools in the near future and I would like some feedback regarding some PD issues which you think are important. One idea is troubleshooting for C21F reports and how to handle C21F Families queries. Another one is more detailed information on how to handle budgeting and the implications on our end of year balances.
Please email me with your ideas so I can pass them on and at the meeting in a few weeks we will seriously look at what the PD issues are that have come from you.

If you have any queries regarding these issues please do not hesitate to contact me on greig.christine.a@edumail.vic.gov.au or 9814 9444 as your EMR representative on this group.
